
Minutes 

Redvale Landfill 

Community Liaison Committee Meeting 

Held at the Redvale Landfill Office - Monday 12/03/2018 at 6.30pm 

     

 

 
 

Welcome:  R Leinwand 
 
Present:  R.Leinwand, B Earwaker, K Storie, R Bailey, A Vosper, J Hutchinson, N 

DeWitt, L Johnston, D Hardy, S Dryland, B Gibbs, N Donovan, M Drury 

 
Apologies: A Dyson, S Walker, R Croker, D Marshall 

 

Absent: F McKenzie 

 
Minutes previous meeting:  Circulated 

 

Minutes be accepted as a true and correct record – B Gibbs 
Seconded – K Storie 

 

Matters arising: 
 

 AECOM Report – Nick DeWitt raised a question as to the 77 odour 

related issues that only 12 were identified as landfill 

 

 
Correspondence In:  nil 

 

Correspondence Out:  nil 
 

 

Rob Bailey presented an Operational update.  

 
 

Complaints: The combined WMNZ/AC Register of Complaints was presented. 

 
Odour: explained no more than 2 gas wells off at a time. Unusually wet weather 

contributing to odour.  

 
 

A noise bund has been built in the western corner. Bob Gibbs expresses concern around 

noise with the generators that are now planned for Q4 2018. Marshall Day commissioned 

to carry out noise assessment.. Report to be shared once available. 
Rob L can hear the generators over the last couple months, particularly with northerly 

winds. Suggested a comparison be made from Marshall Day report at same time for the 

previous year.  
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Regulatory Issues: 

 

 Odour Patrols – Nick DeWitt would like to suggest some areas for patrol in 

sector 4. Access onto NdW’s property & other third parties: WMNZ will 

check vehicle access and will extend the patrol up Tender Road. 

 

 
General Business: 

 

 Possum baiting appearing successful. BG advises that he appreciates the 

possum baiting. Baiting to remain ongoing.  
 

 Concerns raised by KS regarding x2 large rubbish piles by DF Pony Club on 

the Northern Landfill. WMNZ to clear. Also dust goes straight into his 

home. RB to investigate which road in particular to see what additional steps 
can be taken to minimise dust. 

 

 Louise Johnston to investigate why calls are not returned via the Pollution 

Hotline 

 

 Nigel Donovan to provide a list of people available for complaints & to 

distribute council findings to Rob L regarding the AECOM report 

 

 Steph Dryland to provide Rob L with reports completed under Condition 

27D 
 

 AC, ND and others on site Thurs 15 March for the Compliance Inspection. 

Redvale have not taken in any more tyres since Dec 2017 & will not be 

taking anymore. The stockpiled tyres will be transported to the new tyre 
recycling facility at Wiri for processing into AFR (alternate fuel) in the 

production of cement. 

 

 Louise Johnston raised the issue of the public consultation ongoing to 28 

March 2018 “Have your say on Auckland’s future” with respect to Rodney 
Board plans, which include Green Rd Master Plan. AC Rodney Board are 

seeking support for the development of the area for active recreational 

sports/activities  
 

 

 
Next meeting dates: 11th June 2018, 10th September 2018 & 3rd December 2018. 

 

Meeting closed:   8:05pm 
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